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Newsletter  – September  2021
Welcome back to another school year. We are all so happy and grateful to have everyone back at school. The children are all looking great, are in great form and are delighted to be here. Please God it will be a safe and happy year for us all!
School closings this term.

The school will be closed on Monday 27thSeptember for staff training. The school will be closed on 25th,26th,27th, 28th 29h, October for the Halloween Break.
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A warm welcome to all our new Year One pupils who have made a great start to P.1: They are all superstars, coming into school every morning by themselves and getting to it straight away. Well Done to Molly, Joe, Daisy, Lily-Rose, Daniel, Darragh, Riona, Ruairi, Cayden, Leah, Cobhlaith, Fionn, Florence, Denis, Carly, Erin and Henry.
COVID-19

Unfortunately, COVID-19 remains with us for the foreseeable future. I would like to thank-you for your continued support in keeping our school community safe. I do appreciate your efforts in getting children tested and keeping an eye out for symptoms of COVID-19 in your own homes. It remains a very real threat to us all. Therefore, it is important that we all follow current PHA guidance. This guidance however is ever-changing and I will keep you up to date with any changes as they arise. I have attached the most recent letters from the chief medical officer and the PHa.
Dinners 

Dinners will cost £2.60 per day from September. Dinner money must be paid at the beginning of the school week in line with EA Western Policy. The menu is on the school website, please feel free to choose whichever days suit your children. Please place dinner money in an envelope with your child’s name and class on it outlining the days on which dinner will be taken. Children will be taking their meals in their class bubbles this year and so far it is working really well. Children are very welcome to bring their own healthy packed lunch with them to school also. 
Do check if you are entitled to free school meals as the criteria changed last year, information can accessed at www.eani.org.uk/financial-help/free-school-meals-uniform-grants . 

Snack

Children should bring a healthy snack to school for break in a lunchbox which can be wiped.
Water

Children should bring a bottle of water to school each day, to drink throughout the day. A sport type lid is advisable.

Data Collection

Every child has received a data collection form. Please check the information on the form and make any changes which are necessary, sign and return to school. It is essential that you include an email address. Thanks.

Uniform

The children all look so lovely and smart in their uniforms. Tracksuit bottoms should only be worn on P.E days. Please put your child’s name on all items of clothing so that they can be returned to them if lost.
Attendance

Children must attend school every day unless they are ill. Please let us know why your child is off school either via a telephone call or a note to the teacher. This is important for DENI records.  Do please try to keep medical and dental appointments outside of school hours where possible. Thanks.
Child Protection

All of our policy documents are available on our school website. Our Designated Teacher for Child Protection is Mrs Ingram and our Deputy Designated teacher is Mrs Devine. If you have a concern or worry about your own or indeed any child, please contact us.

Special Thanks
We’d like to thank Belnaleck Art McMurrough’s for allowing us to use their pitches. They are a wonderful resource for us to share and we really appreciate being able to use them every day for our daily mile and P.E. Thanks so much.
Class teacher
All of our classes will continue to use Seesaw this year as a means of communication.

Year 1-Miss Tracey/Mrs Ingram will teach year 1 on a Friday this year.

Year 2-Mrs Waterson
Year 3-Mrs McDermott

Year 4-Mrs Maguire

Year 5/6-Mrs Devine

Year 6/7-Mrs Miller

Ferghal Shannon will be in taking Gaelic this year-times are to be arranged.

Mrs Brenda McAleer will be taking violin on Tuesday mornings starting next week.

